Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

February 14, 2019
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Sukey stated that there is an extreme amount of water being lost in the system.  He stated the loss began when Rural Water replaced their meter.  The new meter was tested and shown to be accurate, so Sukey believes checking Village meters around town is the next step.  If the Village had a leak of 100,000 gallons, it would show up some where and it has not.  

Kincannon, Strauss, and Karpinski met with Keystone School Superintendent and Treasurer to discuss installation of separate meters for the gym.  The school should be responsible for a portion of the new boiler system the Village had to install to reduce and control its own utility costs.  Apparently, the superintendent would like the new meter to have a lock on it, so the school is the only to have access and it cannot be manipulated.  
Sukey showed frustration at the lack of cooperation with the Village to have the utility issue resolved.  The school was asked to pay $7.00 an hour to cover utility costs and it was balked at.  The school expects the Village to follow the contract, but is only willing to follow certain aspects of the contract themselves.  The superintendent will be invited to the next Council meeting to discuss further.  

Bulk pick up for the Village residents is the fourth (4th) Thursday of the month.
Kincannon is working with Clark on rental contracts.  There was talk of putting a camera in Council chambers.  There should be a different rate for resident vs. nonresident renters.

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:30 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       
Gary Kincannon, Council President
Attested by: 
______________________

 Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
Date: ___________________________
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